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Presiding: Sarah Tusa 

Attending:  Arts and Sciences: Valentin Andreev, Judy Smith, Cheng-Hsien Lin, Jennifer Daniel, Cristian 

Bahrim, Kami Makki, Stacey Knight, Michael Beard, Yasuko Sato, J.P. Nelson, Joseph Kruger, Matthew 

Pyne for Randall Terry, Ted Mahavier, Gina Hale, Tom Sowers,  Ana Christenson, Judy Smith,  Adrienne 

Blackwell, Michael Beard, . Business: Tim McCoy, Karyn Neuhauser, Purnendu Mandal, Vivek Natarajan, 

James Slaydon, Education: R.J. Davis, Anna Nguyen, Ken Young,  Janice Kimmons, Belinda Lopez, 

Engineering: John Gossage, Gleb Tcheslavski, Fine Arts and Communication: Nicki Michalski, Xenia 

Fedorchenko, Zanthia Smith, Joel Grothe, Bryan Proksch, Sherry Freyermuth Library: Michael Saar, Sarah 

Tusa  College Readiness: Melissa Riley, Lamar State College Port Arthur: Mavis Triebel,  

Absent: Arts and Sciences: Charles Popp, Jennifer Ravey, Martha Rinker, Ozge Gunaydin-Sen,  George 

Irwin, Business: Seokyon Hwang, Education: Rick Carter, Vanessa Villate, Mamta Singh, Engineering: 

Paul Corder, Xinyu Liu, Xuejun Fan, Nicholas Brake Fine Arts and Communication: 

Sarah 



o 



 Dr. Marquart is in the process of reviewing the faculty handbook. 

 Engineering Department is experiencing issues with their class load. Dr. Palanki has 

been interpreting the weights differently and does not include actual course prep 

time in the calculation. Considers teaching as 60% of the faculties workloads. Four 

courses is considered a full workload (100%) 

o Academic Issues: Kami Makki presented 

 The committee is still assessing the situation with cheating and Proctor U.  The 

committee is asking that you submit questions or problems with this to them 

including the length of time this has been occurring. 

o Budget and Compensation: No Report 

o Research and Development: Cheng-Hsien Lin 

 The committee has completed reviews of the 8 proposals that were submitted. 6 of 

the submissions are qualified. 

 In the meeting with Dr. Evans last week, he would like to see more R and D 

applications submitted by faculty.  

 Some departments currently have 1-3 applicants every year while other 

departments do not have anyone applying. 

 Will do a survey of the Senate in 2017 to determine if there are ways to improve the 

applicant pool for R and D. The committee wants to know why faculty members are 

not applying for R and D. 

 Concerns have been raised regarding faculty applying for R and D but stay in the 

local area. Some voiced that they may be using specialized software that is 

specifically loaded on their work computers and have to do their analysis of data 

locally. 

 Questions were also raised regarding having an overload to hold a faculty member 

on R and D’s position without compensation for it. There has also been fears voiced 

regarding the potential loss of position or specific courses normally taught if 

approved for R and D. 

o F2.08 Task Force: Nicki Michalski 

 Hope to have a firm proposal to bring back to the Senate in February that will 

emphasize a more quantitative method of measurement of success for all chairs 

reviewing F2.08’s. 

o Faculty Salary Equity: James Slaydon 

 Still have only about ½ of the CUPA data. Dr. Marquart will be meeting with Deans 

to talk about developing an equity plan next week. 

 Old Business:   

 External reviews-Dr. Evans want to emphasize that external review will be strictly limited to faculty 

applying for full professor early in the 6th year only. 



Adjournment: 

 Valentin motioned to adjourn the meeting at 1630. 

 Vivek seconded 

 Approved by acclamation. 

  

 Respectfully Submitted: 

Dr. Judy Smith 


